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Strive to Achieve 
Term 1 Week 8 

18th March, 2019 

 

Value of the Week 
Innovation.  We initiate & continue to 
improve as individuals, teams & the 
school.  Can you find a better, smarter or 
more creative way? 
 

School Calendar 

March 
20 Whole school Cross Country 
 

April 
2 K-6 Parent Interviews 

8 7-12 PRIDE Assembly 
10 K-12 ANZAC Assembly 

11 K-6 Easter Hat Parade 
 Year 11 Life Ready 

12 Years 7-12 Attendance Excursion - 
 Stoney Aqua Park 
 Years 9-12 Royal Easter Show  
 Excursion 

May 
10 Whole School Athletics Carnival 

 
 

 

 

8 Meade Street, Bulahdelah 2423 
P 02 4997 4329   F 02 4997 4512 

bulahdelah-c.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Meetings are held at BCS           
every second Wednesday  
of the month at 3:45pm.  

Next meetings are: 

10th April  

THE ADDAMS FAMILY 
MUSICAL 

Bulahdelah Central School  

Presents… 
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   We have seen an increase in   
   Primary student numbers here 
   at Bulahdelah Central School in 
  2019.  This has allowed us to create 
another class in the Primary area.  We now have 
stand alone classes for Year Four, Five and Six. 
 
Our talented students demonstrated the 
importance of drama and the performing arts in 
education last week with the outstanding 
presentation of the Addams Family Musical. The 
skills developed by all students involved during 
the production and performance of the musical, 
including behind the scenes are considerable. 
Drama students learn to approach situations in an 
array of different manners which can help them  
develop creative thinking and new analysis 
techniques.  These techniques also help improve 
their confidence which benefits public speaking 
opportunities.  I would like to acknowledge all 
students who were involved in the Addams Family 
Musical, you did yourselves proud.  I would also 
like to acknowledge Mrs Shultz and staff for all the 
hours they spent on the school musical.  Without 
the dedication and commitment by staff these 
events would not occur. 
 
Sun safety remains an important health and safety 
issue for all schools.  Recently I have noticed on 
Primary sports day students arriving at school 
without a hat in their possession.  We encourage 
students to wear hats that protect the face, neck 
and ears when outside for play, sport and 
teaching.  Expectations are Primary students must 
have a hat to participate in outside activities.  
Remember, NO HAT, NO PLAY. 
 
Recently we had several Primary students 
represent Bulahdelah Central School at the Young 
Leaders Day in Sydney.  The event was held at the 
International Conference Centre at Darling 
Harbour.  During the day students listened to a 
variety of high profile speakers.  (Debbie Booth 
has a full report on this day on page 10 of this 
newsletter). 
 
I would like to thank our students, who 
represented our school, as well as Chris Gladys 
and Debbie Booth who accompanied the 
students.  George Frangos 

 

 
Australia has the highest rate of skin cancer in the 
world.  Two in three people who spend their life here 
develop some form of skin cancer. Most skin cancers 
are caused by ultraviolet (UV) radiation from the sun.  
Children have sensitive skin, which places them at 
particular risk of sunburn and skin damage.  Infact, 
exposure during the first 15 years of life can greatly 
increase the risk of developing skin cancer late in life. 
Most skin cancers can be prevented by reducing 
exposure to UV radiation. 
 
Primary schools are a significant setting for promoting 
positive sun protection behavior.  Schools have the 
potential to make an important contribution to 
reducing the lifetime risk of skin cancer of children in 
their care because: Students attend school 5 days a 
week and are often play outdoors when UV radiation 
levels are high. 
 
 Teachers play an important role in influencing 

students knowledge, attitudes and behaviour. 
 Teachers have the opportunity to educate students 

and families about the importance of sun 
protection and help establish lifelong behaviours. 

 Sun protection measures complement the OH&S 
and Duty of Care policies already in place in 
schools. 

 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT: 

Lest we Forget 
 

BCS 

ANZAC Assembly 

Wednesday, 10th April 

10:30am 
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The Addams Family 
The curtains have closed on another successful 
musical.  The sets and performers brought to life 
our usually drab school hall and transformed it into 
a graveyard and haunted house.  Our Year Years 
11&12 Vertical Curriculum Senior Drama class has 
worked tirelessly for 3 months to recreate this 
memorable family.  For the fabulous design team 
and their volunteer helpers, countless hours have 
been spent, including after school and holidays, to 
create a visual extravaganza of set, make up and 
costume. 
 
The choir have rehearsed twice a week at 
lunchtimes to rehearse 15 songs ranging from the 
controversial Michael Jackson, to Abba, Pink and 
Taylor Swift.  It has been delightful to watch this 
enormous choir learn tunes, lyrics and quirky 
choreography with soooooo much enthusiasm. 
 
Our dance ensemble was our largest yet with 35 
Years 7-11 girls donning tutus and paraphernalia 
from our ancestors passed.  The audience area of 
our hall had to be reduced to accommodate their 
energetic swing, contemporary and ballroom 
routines. 

 
 
The cast have rehearsed Monday and Wednesday 
afternoons until 6.30pm, where creative vision and 
dramatic flare have combined to present an array of 
crazy characters.  Five of our eleven lead actors are 
new to our stage and have really stepped up joining 
some of our experienced performers to sing and 
dance their way through two eventful acts. 
 
The stage crew have worked together beautifully to 
ensure the sets turn, the lights captivate and the 
sound effects transport us into the world of The 
Addams Family. 
 
I couldn’t be more prouder of our team.  They have 
demonstrated commitment, flexibility, initiative, 
creativity and ultimately, excellence.  These skills 
are to be valued. 
 
Thank you to our parents who have supported their 
children in this performing arts showcase.  
Lasting memories are made from such school 
experiences.  Vanessa Shultz - Head Teacher English 
 

 

 

Ancestor & Dancers: Caily Aberhart, Kasey Biffin, Amber Cunningham, Bella Davis, Larissa Dawes,  Amelia Fenwick, Abby Fenner, Olivia 

Fitzgerald,  Breanna Foran,  Raelee Kierans, Gracie Kitchen Taylah Kroh, Charlise Luxon, Chloe Marlin, Mia McDonald, Georgia McKillop-Davies, 
Khloe Middleton, Sasha Middleton, Elise Miles, Kalani Minns,  Elle Newlin,  Annee-Rose Perry, Carol Poniris, Izabell Read, Kaitlyn Smith,  

Lilly Stack, Sophia Stubbs, Claire Terry,   Daisy Wilton.   
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Director’s Note 
I have found it both challenging and rewarding being 
a director.  With the help of Assistant Director Holly 
Towers and the wonderful Vanessa Shultz helping 
me along the way we have completed yet another 
Bulahdelah Central School musical. 
  
We have learned to collaborate together, despite 
our creative differences.  The process of putting on a 
musical isn’t easy.  I’m glad to have had such great 
people to work with.  We have all put in so many 
hours of set painting, choreography, learning lines, 
creating crazy costumes and dance routines.  Most 
importantly, we’ve supported each other through 
learning and working as a team together.  
 
 

I had a strong vision of how I wanted the actors to 
present their quirky characters.  I found it very 
interesting to find songs to suit each individual 
family member and their story-line.  Who can do a 
musical without Michael Jackson and Abba? 
 
It feels amazing to see the finished product of all our 
hard work.  The Addams Family is a very well-known 
and loved musical; one to laugh at as we see how 
outrageous the Addams’ actually are.  
 
Maybe we all have a little kookiness in all of us… 
A big thank you goes to our parents and the 
audience.  
 
We hope you enjoyed the Addams Family Musical of 
2019 presented by Bulahdelah Central School.  
Scarlett Battle - Year 12 student/Director  

 

Brendan Wilkinson (L) - A newcomer to the Bulahdelah stage.  
Brendan’s talent was revealed in a class Hamlet production, playing 
the part of Polonius.  Brendan has overcome his stage nerves to 
create a quirky Gomez.  His sweet singing voice and wicked laugh 
will delight audiences. 

 Imogen Stewart (R) - Mama Mia!  The talented Imogen Stewart 
steps up this year to take on the role as the sultry Morticia Addams.  
Imogen has previously shone in smaller roles as a crow in the Wizard 
of Oz, a dancer and was a valued crew member in past productions.  
Imogen’s sassy nature and natural dance ability make her the 
perfect Morticia (except for her very blonde hair).   

 

 

Scarlet Battle (R) - Scarlet again delights in a lead role as “not so 
angelic’’ Wednesday Addams who loves violence and bloodshed.  
Scarlet was previously sweet Dorothy in the Wizard of Oz, and naïve 
Frenchy in Grease.  This character is challenging.   Scarlet powerfully 
sang her way to happiness? 

Tahlia Mancini (L) - Another newcomer to the Bulahdelah school 
stage.  Tahlia is a dancer who has enjoyed playing Juliet in Romeo 
and Juliet and the evil Claudius in Hamlet in a class play.  Her strong, 
independent nature is perfect for the torture loving Pugsley 
Addams.  Tahlia easily gender swaps, donning a great wig and 
exploding across the stage.   
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Jake Billinghurst (FC) - The delightful Jake plays himself in his 
first stage role at Bulahdelah.  Jake was ‘discovered’ in year 
10 English when given the starring role of Hamlet in a class 
play.  When asked by Mrs Shultz if he could sing, he replied, 
“maybe!”  Jake does indeed dance and sing and he is 
captivating as the young man who steals Wednesday’s heart. 
  
Holly Towers (L) - Great to see Holly in a large role as Alice 
Billinghurst from Bungwahl.  Holly has previously starred as a 
key dancer and has shown her singing talents. This year we 
see Holly entertain as the yellow-wearing, rhyming preppy 
mother who believes that keeping a secret is the best way of 
having a perfect marriage.  
 
Emily Roberts (R) - Emily returns to the stage after her 
successful ‘bogan’ performance of Tin-girl with the ‘achy 
breaky’ heart in the Wizard of Oz.  Emily originally auditioned 
for the role of Wednesday, but casting thought she would be 
more suited in a different role.  In this production she plays 
the preppy dad, Mal Billinghurst from Bungwahl, shocked by 
the weird ways of the Addams family of Bulahdelah.  
 

 
Lachlan Rutter (L) - The loud and cheery voice of Lachlan 
returns for another year of musical performance! Stepping up 
from minor roles, to take on the role of the silly bald sausage 
that is Fester Addams. He hopes to bring a comedic 
overshadow to his performance. And did anyone know that 
Lachlan loves swing music and he can sing!! 
 
Ashleigh Dorney (R) - Whilst Ashleigh has been on stage for 
school captain and singing songs for assembly, this is her first 
time in a drama role. When Ashleigh first heard it said that 
Hunter Bramble was too cool to be in the musical now that 
he was in year 11, Ashleigh hilariously said that, “finally, I’m 
cool enough!”  Ashleigh was too shy to audition, but kept 
turning up to rehearsals, so we’ve added her to the family as 
Cousin It, in a hairy costume made of bed sheets and hula 
skirts. Ashleigh has a great voice and we have discovered 
she’s keen to dance across the stage. See if you can spot her 
under the endless hair. It’s great to see a Dorney on stage 
performing. Ashleigh also revealed her family talents with her 
help painting and set building.  
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Liam Garemyn (L) - Liam lives in Bulahdelah in a 
large acting family (similar to the Addams).  He 
follows in his family’s footsteps in a quirky role as 
the zombie butler, Lurch.  This is vastly different 
than his previous performance as Vince Fontaine in 
Grease.  This year, Liam challenges himself in a 
comic role, who doesn’t talk, but only grunts 
loudly.  This has been fun watching Liam develop 
his character and voice.  It’s also been great 
watching him learn choreography and singing a 
solo.   
 
Molly Perry (R) - The Amusing Molly graces the 
Bulahdelah stage for the first time in the role of  
crazy old Grandma Addams, from Markwell.  Molly 
offered to give the role “a red, hot crack” with her 
grandma moves and humour.     

Crew:  Charlotte Collins, Toby Crispin, Amelia Fenwick, Madison Hurtado, Claire Kennedy, Tahlia Mancini, Indiana McDonald, Shona 
Miller, Emily Roberts, Olivia Scannell, Caitlin Swain, Maddi Tassell, Beau Thatcher, Jack Thompson, Zac Watt, Brendan Wilkinson.  



 

7 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The NSW Health/Community Health 
vaccination team will be visiting the school 
again this year to provide free HPV (Human 
Papillomavirus) and d’Tpa (diphtheria, Tetanus, 
Pertussis) immunisations for students in Year 7.  
Information packs about this program have 
gone home with students. 

The immunisations will be administered at 
school during 2019 on Thursday, 4th April and 
Thursday, 24th October. 

Parent /Carer consent forms are located within 
the information packs and need to be returned 
to the school office by Monday, 1st April.  

If you have any questions about the program 
please contact Desley Tiedeman, School 
Immunisation Program Co-ordinator, on  
6592 9322.  Warren Jones - Head Teacher 
Wellbeing   

The Choir: Charlise Bonfield, Ariel Case, Zachariah Chatfield, Ruby Dibley, Deanna Jenner, Carly Green, Jada Hall, Kai Harvey, 
Chelsea Hayley, Mia Hope, Andrew Kent, Charlise Kerry, Preston Kerry, Grace McRae, Zackery Moran, Alexis King, Sheena Lamborn, 

Jaida Morgan, Abbiegail Ray, Kleon Reid, Shavenah Reid, Cooper Sams, Annabelle Smith, Sebastian Stafford, Anna-Lynne Styles, 
Mindy Sullivan, Nikita Wheaton, Ryder Wheaton, Xavier Wheaton, Cruz Wicks-Hope 

PRIMARY CHOIR 
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       Lights, Camera and Action 
         Over the past week, the school 
       performed the school musical ‘The 
Addams Family’. Congratulations to Vanessa Shultz 
and the entire cast and crew for an amazing overall 
production.  It was fantastic to see how both the 
Primary and Secondary students showed their 
determination in their performances and their 
excellence to achieve this production. 
 
Over the past couple of weeks I have had the 
pleasure to accompany students and teachers to 
various excursions.  Including the Girls iSTEM in 
Newcastle and the Primary Leadership conference 
in Sydney.  This gives our students the opportunity 
to interact with other students from other schools. 
(see full reports on pages 11 & 12)   
 
The Drive4Survival Road Safety course has now 
been in operation for two of the four weeks. We 
have had positive feedback from students about 
this course and I can't thank Warren Jones enough 
for his organisation and coordination of such an 
important course.  I would like to also acknowledge 
and thank the students and family members that 
have come along for the evening sessions. 
 
I would like to remind students and parents that no 
one should be on school grounds before or after 
school hours including weekends.  Unfortunately 
we had an incident with students and young people 
of the community breaking into classrooms.   
 
Unfortunately senseless vandalism of any kind or 
measure has an impact on our school, often 
meaning that students are unable to utilise areas of 
the school. 

 
 
Up & Coming Events - Term 1 
 The whole school Cross Country will be held on 

Wednesday, 20th March.  
 Bill Turner Cup soccer day for U/15 boys and 

girls on 21st March in Taree. 
 Years 7-12 Mid-Course and Preliminary exams 

will be held on 1st to 5th April.  Students should 
be preparing for their exams by revising their 
notes and assessments to date and asking their 
teachers for details about what will be included.  
Parents can assist their children by providing a 
quiet space to study, asking questions about 
their learning and ensuring that they have all the 
required equipment. 

 8th April will provide the opportunity to 
congratulate students at our PRIDE assembly for 
Term 1. 

 Anzac Assembly will be held on Wednesday, 
10th April 10:30am. 

 Reward day and Royal Easter show excursions on 
Friday, 12th April.  Chris Gladys 

 

Assessment Tasks Due Term 1 

REL. DEPUTY PRINCIPAL: 

TERM 1 Week 7 Week 8 Week 9 

Year 9 
History 
Science 

PDH 
PASS 

Agri-Foods 
Food 
IT Wood 
Food Tech. 

Year 10 
English 
Geography 

Agriculture 
Ind. Tech-Farm 
Mainenance 

History 
Agri-Foods 
Food 
IT Wood 
Ind.Tech. 

Senior 

Vertical 

Curriculum 

Drama 
Modern Hist. 
Physics 
SLR 

English Ad. 
English Stand. 
PDHPE 

English 
Studies 
EEC 
Mod. History 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwidjomjjIPhAhWCYisKHQJSC2kQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.shutterstock.com%2Fsearch%2Fno%2Bvandalism&psig=AOvVaw333-H2qFOjJIJKHUxnrdvV&ust=1552703183003725
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Drive4Survival 
 
Following on from the success of last years  
program, this excellent road safety education 
initiative for students in Years 10, 11 and 12  will 
be delivered for the second time in 2019 at BCS. 
Parents/carers of students are also more than 
welcome to attend with their child - a great idea 
as it is often that the parent/carer is currently 
supervising the learner driver. 
 
Year 11 students that attend all 4 sessions will be 
given 8 hours of time credit towards their 
completion of the compulsory NSW Department 
of Education Life Ready course.  This has been 
explained to students at the whole school 
assembly. 
 
For school based enquiries, please contact Mr 
Jones.  For Drive4Survival enquiries, please call 
the contact on the flyer. 
 
Looking forward to seeing you at the program. 
Warren Jones - Head Teacher Welfare 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Need assistance with  
your homework?  Join us: 

BCS Student Support Centre 
Monday afternoons 

3:30pm - 4:30pm 
Primary and Secondary students welcome. 

  

Kim Rigley - Teacher 

OR 
Tea Gardens Library 

Wednesday afternoons 
3:15pm - 4:45pm 

Primary and Secondary students welcome. 
Carol Johnson - Librarian 
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On Friday, 22nd February Michelle Gray took 13 
students to Newcastle to take part in the 2019 Arts 
Initiatives NSW Public Schools Secondary Aboriginal 
Dance Workshops.  This was presented by the Arts 
Unit in partnership with the Bangarra Dance 
Theatre’s Youth Program.   
 
Three dancers from the Bangarra dance troupe were 
on hand for the day to put the students through 
their paces.  During the course of the day, students 
took part in activities ranging from a trivia session 
designed to increase their knowledge of prominent 
Aboriginal figures.   They also learnt basic step work 
and new choreography of Torres Strait Islander 
design.  The following students who attended  the 
Bangarra workshops were: Dakota Edgerton, Sally 
Curnow and Abby Fenner were joined by new 

students Elle Newlin, Izabell Read, Sasha Middleton, 
Skye Brown and Shakayla Johnson.  Other first-time 
attendees who were already members of BCS’s 
Koori Kids Performance Group were Thomas Doyle, 
Kasey Biffin, Breanna Foran, Khloe Middleton and 
Harrison Hughes.   
 
This was the first year that workshops were run in 
Newcastle which allowed a large number of our 
students to attend.  Our workshop participants will 
pass on their newly learned skills to other students 
who make up the Koori Kids Performance group.  
This will help them prepare new dances for this 
years NAIDOC activities which will be happening at 
the end of Term 2.  The theme for NAIDOC 2019 is: 
‘Voice. Treaty. Truth.’  Michelle Gray - Teacher 
 

Aboriginal Dance Workshops 
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Last week twenty female students from BCS joined 
with other female students from Dungog High 
School and Gloucester High School to participate in a 
two-day Girls in STEM (Science, technology, 
engineering, and mathematics) workshop.  
Throughout the first day students had the 
opportunity to engage with Boeing Defence 
Australia employees.  These inspirational women 
outlined the importance of women in STEM, now 
and into the future.  They encouraged our female 
students to explore the breadth of opportunities in 
Science, Technology, Engineering and Mathematics. 
 
In the afternoon students participated in an industry 
visit to Port Waratah Coal Services.  They learnt 
about exporting coal and the importance of the role 
female Engineers play in this process. 
 
To coincide with 2019 International Women’s Day 
on the second day we travelled to Dungog High 
School.  Students engaged in a hands-on full day 
workshop run by Dr Jenine Beekhuyzen, Founder of 
the Tech Girls are Superheroes Movement.   

After identifying a problem, students generated 
ideas and started to develop their own app.  It was 
great seeing this group of girls collaborating and use 
their STEM skills during this day to produce some 
quality products.  

The two days allowed students to reflect on their 
abilities and strengths in the area of STEM.  They 
also developed an understanding of the wide scope 
of possibilities for their own future.   Jody Mostyn - 
Teacher Librarian 
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   Young Leaders Day 2019 

   “One small action can   
   make a difference,”  
said Tim Diamond, an executive of the ‘Cotton On’ 
Foundation. 
 
That certainly was true when our bus ‘popped the 
inner back tyre’ on the freeway, about one hundred 
metres shy of the Mount White Checking Station on 
the way to Sydney Sunday, 10th March.  Our 
excursion had now reached adventure status, as we 
limped in slowly to the truck weighbridge area. 
 
As our Year 6 school leaders- Nate, Blake, Taylah, 
Isabella, Ellie and Peter alighted with the nine 
leaders from Tea Gardens Public School, another 
small action made a difference.  The Police Drug Bus 
pulled in, and along with an RMS Officer, Matt Phair 
(past BCS teacher) and Mr Gladys they worked 
together as a team to change the tyre. Without their 
help we could have been stuck for hours.  During our 
wait we were also invited into the drug bus to have 
a firsthand look at their operations.  
 
Booral Public School students joined us on arrival in 
Sydney to visit Madame Tussuads Wax Works and 
the Sydney Sea-Life Aquarium. 

 On Monday we attended the International 
Conference Centre at Darling Harbour for the Young 
Leaders Conference.  The day began with Tim 
Diamond speaking about the Cotton On Foundation, 
and by selling cloth bags, water and ‘EMPWR’ 
bracelets in their Cotton On stores.  They have 
raised over 90 million dollars which has gone to 
assist communities in Uganda, Thailand, South Africa 
and more recently remote Northern Territory 
communities.  Their main aim is to empower youth 
through quality education.  They also set up 
sustainability projects within these communities.  In 
Uganda they have built not only schools but a 
special toilet system that uses ‘poo-power’ to 
fertilise the crops and produce gas for cooking and 
reliable electricity for their homes. 
 

Our next speaker was Tamsin Janu, 
who as a young student of 6 years 
of age was passionate about 
writing.  After working as a 
volunteer in Ghana, she studied 
law at university before becoming 
an award winning children’s 
author.  She is recognised for her 

fictional books based around a resilience theme, 
producing the books titled, “Figgy in the World” and 
“Blossom.”  Her advice to us: plan a project you are 
passionate about and have the courage to carry it 
through.  She encouraged us to always find ways to 
challenge ourselves, learn new things and be 
unique! 

DEPUTY PRINCIPAL  
INSTRUCTIONAL LEADER: 
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Following lunch, Olympic 
swimmer Cate Campbell shared 
her bag of life with us.  Her bag 
contained: 
 
 
 

 Her goggles – so she could see her goals clearly 
through the water.  

 Her pull board – which encourages her to work to 
her strengths, turning obstacles into 
opportunities. 

 Her stopwatch - so she can check how she is going 
and what she has already achieved.  She needs a 
person to use the stop watch to guide, support 
and challenge her objectives 

 Her team mates (photo) – You need to surround 
yourself with like-minded people to create a 
successful environment for yourself. 

 Her medals – that represent the result after years 
and years of hard work and an inspiration when 
things just aren’t going quite right. 

 
She ended her talk with her favourite quote from 
Rudyard Kipling,  

“To meet with triumph and 
disaster, treat the two the 

same.”   
What a great way to demonstrate inner resilience! 

 
Our last speaker was Australian 
Women’s cricket medium-paced 
bowler, Holly Ferling, who talked 
about her cricketing career as 
‘scary, but exciting.’  
 
Growing up Holly played in the 

men’s competition, where there were no favours 
shown because of her gender, and at the age of 14, 
scored her first hat trick.  Later, as women’s cricket 
was evolving, she played for the Brisbane Heat and 
was selected to play internationally, but was plagued 
by injury.  She believes these setbacks happen for a 
reason and you need to use these setbacks as an 
opportunity to refresh, refocus your thinking and 
ideas.  In the words of a famous song- “I get knocked 
down, but I get up again.” 
 
What we thought of the day: 
Isabella: Awesome!  It showed us that all successful 
people start small! 
Taylah: Cate Campbell was great because she 
represented her life with everyday things- So simple! 
Blake: Every famous or successful person there, was 
once a kid just like us. 
Peter: It doesn’t matter what you do, you just need 
to be passionate about it. 
Ellie: Interesting!  It showed us what makes people 
successful. 
Nate: There was a variety of activities.  We had the 
opportunity to meet students from all over NSW. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
In closing I would 
like to thank our 
students, who 
represented our 
school with pride 
and demonstrated 
leadership.  Thanks 
to the parents for 
allowing them to 
go and Mr Gladys 
for driving us to 
Sydney and back.  
Debbie Booth 
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In Science this term Years 5&6 have been doing a 
unit on forces.  The last few weeks we have been 
looking at gravity and friction.  Students designed 
and made individual parachutes and tested their 
designs to see the effect friction and gravity had 
on their parachutes. 
 
Students then reflected on their individual designs 
and suggested modifications they could make to 
improve the effectiveness of their parachute.   
Danielle Davy - Primary Teacher 
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Friday, 22nd March 

LOOP!  Linked Online Ordering & Payment 
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Quantitative Reasoning and Problem Solving  
It is a common skill for Primary and Secondary 
school students to use quantitative reasoning to 
estimate numbers in daily life.  For example, when  
students try to figure out how many jelly beans 
are in two jars, or how many jelly beans will each 
of their friends receive if they decide to share 
with other students.  Thus, they will use 
quantitative reasoning and problem solving to 
estimate the amount. 
  
In taking this skill further, the Mathematics faculty 
has initiated the ‘Fortnightly Mathematical 
Challenge’ to engage students and their parents in 
quantitative reasoning and problem solving.  The 
questions will be fun and exciting and be aimed at 
Bulahdelah Central School students from Primary 
to Secondary.   
 
 
 

This will help encourage enthusiasm, boost 
confidence in mathematics and show the many 
different ways questions can be asked.  Our 
faculty believes in the importance of problem 
solving as a means of helping students develop 
their reasoning skills. 
 
Instructions:  
Solutions to the problem showing all necessary 
working on an A4 sheet of paper are to be put in 
the box at the top of the stairs leading to the 
teachers staffroom.  Students name and year 
should be written at the top of the page. 
 
Correct solutions will be placed in a draw for a 
prize.  A Secondary and Primary draw will be 
made for each question.  John Duncan - Maths 
teacher 

 
Question 

Jessica made 121 hotdogs for her 
Christmas party.  There were 16 male and 
18 female guests.  Each male guest ate 1 
more hotdog than each female guest.  Each 
of the female guests, including Jessica, ate 
an equal number of hotdogs.  How many 
hotdogs did each male guest eat? 
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Bulahdelah Soccer Club registrations are now 
open for 2019 Winter Competition. 
A new registration system is available for players 
this year. Please log onto playfootball.com.au and 
follow the prompts.  We welcome all ages and 
abilities from 4 years and up.  Come and join a 
team and have fun. 
 
If you do not have internet access or are having 
problems registering, a committee member can  
be contacted on the phone number provided. 
 
 

Registration/Training run and Interest day is: 
 

 Tuesday, 19th March 

 
at the soccer fields from 5:00 to 6:00pm. 

  
 
 
 
 

All registered players will receive a Bulahdelah 
soccer club shirt. 
 
The NSW Government Active Kids Voucher ($100), 
for all school age children, can be used by 
applying online to Services NSW BEFORE 
registration.  This voucher cannot be partially 
redeemed or payed after registration.  
 
If you are interested in a role as coach, manager, 
referee or general helper for any ages, please 
email and let us know. 
 
Fees for all competitions are listed below.  Any 
further enquiries can be made to 
bulahdelahsctreasurer@hotmail.com or Jackie 
O’Connell on 0425 282 665. 
 
Computer/Services NSW help available at RTC. 
   

AGE TOTAL FEES WHAT YOU GET 

Town comp 5-7 

  

100.00 18 weeks of home soccer, ball, shinpads, trophies 

Town comp 8-11 

  

120.00 18 weeks of home soccer, shirt, trophy 

Town Comp 12+ 140.00 18 weeks of home soccer, shirt, trophy 

Travelling 12+ 180.00 Training Shirt 

Senior 15-18 200.00 Training Shirt 

Senior 19+ 300.00 Training Shirt 

mailto:bulahdelahsctreasurer@hotmail.com
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PRIMARY  

ASSEMBLIES  

Mondays @ 2:00pm 

TERM 1 

Week 9: 25th March  

Mon   Butter Chicken & Rice  $5.50 

Tues   Steak Sandwich    $6.00 

Wed    apricot Chicken & Rice  $6.00 

Thur  Grilled Fish & Salad   $6.50 

Fri    Zucchini Slice    $5.00 

      

       Orders need to be in by 9:00am 

Daylight saving ends in NSW on Sunday, 7th April 
2019, when clocks go back one hour at 3:00am. 
 
 
 

For future summers, daylight saving in New South 
Wales begins at 2:00am, Eastern Standard Time, on 
the first Sunday in October and ends at 3:00am 
Eastern Daylight Saving Time on the first Sunday in 
April. 
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Next Newsletter for Term 1: 1st April 

End of Term 1: 12th April 

 https://www.facebook.com/pages/Bulahdelah-Central-School 

“Who dares to teach must never cease to learn.” 
John Cotton Dara 

P&C Meeting:  10th April 

Wednesday, 20th March 

Year 3 - Year 12 Cross Country    

#_Hlk395621005#_Hlk395621005

